
Matthew Knickerbocker was appointed to the position of Town 
Administrator for the Town of Wilton in August, 2022, where he serves as 
the executive director of all non-public safety municipal operations. Prior to 
joining the Town of Wilton, Matt served as the Town of Bethel’s First 
Selectman from 2009 to 2022. He was also a member of the Bethel Board of 
Education from 1999 through 2009 and served seven years as its chairman. 

In addition to his responsibilities as Wilton’s operating official, Matt also 
works at the regional and state legislative levels to advance the interests of 
area residents and businesses. In addition to his role as CIRMA’s chairman, 
he is a board member and past chairman of the Connecticut Council of Small 
Towns, and a board member of the Connecticut Conference of Municipalities, 
where he serves as co-chair of CCM’s Energy and Environment Committee. 

Prior to entering public service, Matt enjoyed a twenty-five-year career in 
the consumer photo/electronics industry with Fujifilm USA in a variety of 
sales, marketing, and senior management positions. 

Matt holds a Bachelor of Science degree from Eastern Michigan University, a 
Master of Public Administration degree from Post University and is a CCM 
Certified Connecticut Municipal Official. Matt and his wife Adrienne have two 
adult children and three grandchildren. 
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